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W 
e cannot run from rest-

lessness. When we try, 

we only run to it. 

   The chatter that in-

vades our attempts at stillness always 

finds us. Dealing with interruptions  is 

part of a healthy prayer life. 

     Here is a collection of images that 

have worked for me to keep calm and 

contemplate on. Be gentle, of course; 

we’re always learning to go deeper. 

Even seemingly fruitless minutes spent 

in feeble attempts at perceiving God is 

still quality time given to God, who re-

deems the time and restores your spirit. 

     The first images that have been a 

help for me are those of animals: a sea-

gull, a wild deer, lake fish, and a calf, in 

particular.  With each, I take a distinct 

approach to keep thoughts from derailing 

my practice of mindfulness. The soaring 

seagull reminds me that there is a wider, 

higher view than the one drawing me 

from my center. The wild deer reminds 

me to tread quietly, intently, open to 

‘markings’ of the spirit. I sometimes 

adopt an attitude toward prayer as if I’m  

stalking a wild creature that startles easily 

by strong emotions and inappropriate 

thinking. 

     The lake fish reminds me that many 

ideas swim below the surface of my con-

scious mind. So what if they leap up, mak-

ing a splash and ripples? I can just as 

easily let them return to my own deep 

without chasing after them. Finally, a calf 

that is continually breaking its tether and 

running off is a favorite of mine. My 

awareness constantly rambles away from 

my intent to remain focused on God. 

When I notice that this has happened, I 

simply picture a loving, non-judgmental 

hand leading the calf back to its tether 

and beginning again. 

     Less concrete images like warmth, en-

ergy, wind, light, a flowing stream are also 

effective tools in my soul work. Impres-

sions like these help me connect to the 

rhythm of my breathing and heartbeat. 

Each one can assist me to move back into 

a quiet space after I am presented with a 

strong emotion, such as a loss, a disa-

greement, someone who needs healing, a 

conflict, or a new and exciting idea. 

 

     Some distractions are boring and easy 

to let go. Imagine sitting at the edge of a 

riverbank; having these thoughts is like 

noticing leaves or sticks in the stream. 

They occupy your mind but only for a mo-

ment before they continue on their way. In 

every session, though, I have thoughts 

that are more persistent, that demand ex-

amination or action. 

    For instance, the image of my deacon 

floated from my heart into my mind’s eye 

in this morning’s meditation. My reaction 

was to get up, send her an encouraging 

text, and look at my planner to see when 

we could connect.  It took effort to resist 

this good urge, to remain at peace, and 

entrust her to God’s care, knowing that we 

could connect after my prayer time.  The 

image that came then was a warm, soft 

wind that carried her into God’s hands. 

     “The wind blows where it pleases, and 

you hear its sound, but you don’t know 

where it comes from or where it is going. 

So it is with everyone born of the Spirit.” 

     I used to keep a notepad nearby so I 

could write down and release ideas that I 

didn’t want to lose, and then, return to 

stillness.             (continued on page 3) 

 

 



 

    

UPCOMING EVENTS 

         

               

       March   5      All-Church Visioning Retreat                                                    9:00 a.m. 

       March   8      Community Worship, First Presbyterian Church                 12:10 p.m. 

       March 13      Scout Sunday 

       March 15      Community Worship, First Presbyterian Church                  12:10 p.m.                                        

       March 24      Living Last Supper                                                                     7:30 p.m. 

       March 25      Good Friday Service                                                                12:00 p.m. 

       March 27      EASTER SUNDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

 

  March 3      Gregory Mitchell 

  March 4       Luke Logan 

  March 5       Edward Rollings 

  March 6       Ngozi Emuchay 

  March 8       Jean Duncan 

  March 8       Harold Kokal 

  March 10     Thaddeus Whorton 

  March 16     Waneta Martin 

  March 17     Margi Carlson 

  March 18     Tom Dascenzo 

  March 20     Lee Bridges 

  March 20     Rex Jones 

  March 22     Clarence Simmons 

  March 24     Timothy Gardiner 

  March 25     John Gibson 

  March 25     Alice Ogbonna 

  March 27     Russell Hoganson 

  March 29     John Mooney 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



The Pastorõs Letter 

όŎƻƴǘΦ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ мύ 

     Finally, human images bring me back to 

my quiet center. Seeing the face of Jesus 

can calm any storm in my interior. Sensing 

silhouettes of loved ones, ascended mas-

ters, saints, ancestors in faith offers me as-

surance and challenge. The cloud of wit-

nesses who have tread the path of prayer is 

vibrant and alive with compassion. Some 

have smiled upon my prayer efforts with nur-

turing encouragement.  Some have been 

wildly aggressive in their insistence that my 

attention be fixed on the present moment, 

dressed as a Desert Mother or Father of the 

early church, pursuing me while shouting, 

“Now!”** 

   I will ‘see’ you in that timeless ‘space’ we 

travel to in prayer, where our souls touch. 

When we expand beyond our cell or prayer 

closet or rocking chair or hospital bed we 

would do well to know that we are not 

alone.  The Advocate, the Holy Spirit sent in 

Jesus’ name, will meet us and help us to 

pray. 

   So, rather than trying to dash from distrac-

tions, simply observe them. Remain cen-

tered. And let them go. 

                                   Pastor Biel 

 

**thanks to ñTales of a Magic Monastery,ò 

Theopane the Monk 

From the St. Andrew Reconcil-

ing Ministries Task Force 

   During the first week of March, members 

of St. Andrew should receive a letter an-

nouncing that the vote on St. Andrew’s wel-

coming statement will be taken before and 

after church on Sundays, March 6, 13, and 

20. Members should watch their mailboxes 

for information on voting procedures. 

 

Living Last Supper Returns 

this Holy Week 

   The St. Andrew Players are happy to an-

nounce that the worship service which in-

cludes the Living Last Supper will return this 

Maundy Thursday, March 24, at 7:30 p.m. 

The service includes a dramatization based 

upon Leonardo da Vinci’s iconic painting, 

The Last Supper, in which each Apostle 

steps out of the painting to speak of his jour-

ney with Christ. The disciples’ monologues 

are interspersed with choral music. Holy 

Communion concludes the service with an 

invitation to reflect on our own personal 

walks with Jesus.  

   The Living Last Supper has been an ex-

tremely popular event with the wider com-

munity. We hope you will plan ahead to be 

present and invite friends and neighbors to 

join you as well. 

 

 

 

All-Church Visioning Retreat 

March 5 

     Our All-Church Visioning Retreat is set 

for Saturday, March 5
th
, at 9:00 a.m. until 

1:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall. Rev. Luis 

Reyes will return to facilitate. 

     Look ahead with vision for your church; 

what is God’s will for our future?  In 2015 we 

talked about “Stopping Leaks,” “Revival” and 

“Daring to Dream.” Let’s make 2016 the year 

we put our commitments in order. Together, 

let’s sort out our priorities, the desires of our 

hearts, to reach this and the next generation 

for Jesus Christ. 

     All members and friends of St. Andrew 

are welcome and encouraged to attend. Cof-

fee and breakfast breads will be available in 

the morning. A light lunch will be served   

afterwards. We hope you make time for this 

important planning event to help move St. 

Andrew forward with clarity and focus. 

 

 



 

 

Adult Studies 

     The Lenten study, "Creating a Life with 

God," taught by Pastor Biel, is offered each 

Wednesday through March 23 at 3:30 p.m. 

The book by Daniel Wolpert of the same 

name is available online, but a book is not 

required.  

 

South Suburban Cluster of 

United Methodist Churches 

Lenten Services  

     “Doing Lent” is the theme this year of the 

Wednesday evening Lenten services hosted  

by the South Suburban Cluster of United 

Methodist Churches.  

¶ On Wednesday, March 9, Pastor Biel will 

preach at the Thornton United Methodist 

Church, 712 Chicago Road.  

¶ On Wednesday, March 16, Rev. Charles 

Straight will preach at Transformation 

Community United Methodist Church

(formerly Harvey First Wesley Academy), 

15446 Lexington Ave., Harvey. 

The Wednesday evening Lenten services 

begin at 7:00 p.m. 

2016 Community  

Lenten Luncheon Series 

First Presbyterian Church of Homewood 

17929 Gottschalk Avenue 

Topic: The Parables of Jesus from the 

Gospel of Luke 

   Deepen your Lenten experience through 

worship and fellowship by joining us for wor-

ship followed by lunch each Tuesday in Lent 

from 12:10--1:00 p.m. through March 15. 

This gathering is co-sponsored by the South 

Suburban Interfaith Ministerial Association. 

Donations will be received to cover lunch. At 

the end of the series, donations over ex-

penses will be sent to Respond Now.  

  The series continues in March as follows: 

¶ On March 8, Fred Lyon from the Floss-

moor Community Church will preach on 

Luke 15:1-10, the Parable of the Lost 

Sheep and Lost Coin. 

¶ On March 15, Rev. Norris Jackson from 

The Gathering AME Church in Home-

wood will preach and Joy Heine from 

Faith Lutheran Church in Homewood will 

be the liturgist. 

 

 

 

 

òEcho the Storyó  

     That’s the name of the study the youth of 

St. Andrew have begun. These seven young 

Christians, their four leaders and five men-

tors are taking 12 weeks to walk through the 

Bible’s major themes from creation in Gene-

sis to the birth of the Church in Acts. The 

course offers a creative blend of video, writ-

ing, and (yes!) drawing to foster deep con-

versations about Scripture. 

     Please pray for this dynamic, fun-filled 

group that is preparing for Confirmation and 

reception into the local church on May 1, 

2016. 

 

 

 

 

 

Pizza With the Pastor 

     If you are new to St. Andrew Church, 

considering membership, or looking to just 

find out more about us, consider yourself 

INVITED after worship to “Pizza with the 

Pastor” on March 13. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 New Ways to Give 

      We on the Finance Committee are al-

ways looking for ways to identify, improve 

and simplify methods of giving to St. Andrew 

UMC. There are options of providing funds 

for the church now and in the future. Online 

banking and bill paying is quite common. 

That may be something you already do, but 

you may not have thought to apply it to your 

church contributions as well. 

       Several persons at St. Andrew currently 

make their contributions directly through 

their bank. Setting it up is a simple proce-

dure that can be done by going to your 

bank's website and filling out a form or by 

going to your bank and making arrange-

ments with an on-site banker. You will set up 

a date, monthly, quarterly or annually, when 

you want a bank check sent directly to St. 

Andrew. The bank will send an email to noti-

fy you when this has been done and you will 

then enter it into your check register. When 

the check is received, the contribution will be 

recorded by the church Financial Secretary 

in the usual manner. This is a convenient 

way to be assured your contribution to St. 

Andrew will be received even if you cannot 

attend on any given Sunday. If you would 

like more information about automatic giv-

ing, we will be happy to provide it. 

       Some churches, especially those with 

younger members, have set up methods of 

giving using credit or debit cards. A surpris-

ing number of younger persons no longer 

carry cash or checkbooks. St. Andrew may  

 

not yet be ready for this manner of giving, 

but it could be something to address in the 

future. 

    We have, in the past, benefited from re-

membrances in members’ wills. These last 

cherished gifts are most welcome. At a re-

cent workshop on church finances, infor-

mation was provided in the event a church 

member wishes to make a gift of appreciat-

ed securities, including stocks or bonds. 

There are potential benefits, not only to the 

recipient of such gifts, but to the benefactor 

as well. For example, the benefactor can: 

¶ avoid paying a capital gains tax 

¶ receive a charitable income tax deduc-

tion 

¶ enjoy possible increased income 

¶ further God's mission 

     See Pastor Biel if transferring any of your 

stocks or bonds to the church is something 

you would consider. 

 

"Yes, Vacancy!"  

on Committees  

     There is still space for your participation 

on a number of committees.  If you would 

like to volunteer your time with other dynam-

ic Christians, simply let Pastor Biel know 

and he can tell you about the objectives and 

schedules of the team you're interested in. 

 

 

Flower Cross 

This Easter we will once again have a flower 

cross. You are welcome to bring your flow-

ers on Easter to decorate the cross. 

Easter Plants 

We invite you to remember your loved ones 

and friends by purchasing an Easter plant. 

Tulips, hyacinths and daffodils will be availa-

ble at a cost of $10.00 per plant. This is a 

meaningful, visible sign of our love for those 

we remember and honor and a way of add-

ing beauty to our sanctuary on Easter. The 

deadline for your order and payment is 

March 13. 

Prayer Bookmarks 

Please help us update our prayer card by 

sending additions, deletions, or changes to 

Mary Lee Hoganson at maryleeruss 

@aol.com or to Karen Patterson at        

standrew@ ameritech.net. If you write a 

prayer request on the back of your attend-

ance sheet that you would like to have add-

ed to the prayer card, please mark that op-

tion to let us know. 

mailto:maryleeruss@aol.com
mailto:maryleeruss@aol.com
mailto:standrew@ameritech.net


 

 

 SWIFT Speakersõ Forum  

 Sunday, March 20 

    The SWIFT Speakers’ Forum this spring 

will be held on Sunday, March 20, from 3:00 

to 5:00 p.m, with registration at 2:30 p.m. 

The program will be held at St. Francis 

Woods, Queen of Angels Auditorium (lower 

level), 9201 W. St. Francis Road, Frankfort. 

All are invited to attend. At registration, you 

may leave a donation of non-perishable food 

items to be given to Together We Cope of 

Tinley Park.   

    The speakers will be Rev. Philip Price 

(Interim Senior Pastor at Peace Memorial 

Church (UCC) of Orland Park), Professor 

Omer Mozaffar (Muslim Chaplain at Loyola 

University), and Rabbi Laurence Edwards, 

Ph.D. The topic is “Abraham—a Common 

Thread in Our Faiths.”  

 

  

 

   SWIFT, the “Southwest Interfaith Team,” 

is an organization formed by churches, 

mosques, and synagogues in the south and 

southwest suburbs to foster greater under-

standing and cooperation among peoples of 

faith—that is, people of different faiths who 

are united by our belief in God and by a 

common thread in our history.  St. Andrew is 

a member of SWIFT, and several members 

of our congregation have attended their get-

togethers over the last several years.  

SWIFT also sponsors a summer picnic, 

some volunteer work events during the year, 

and an annual banquet. 

St. Andrew to Participate in 

South Suburban Diversity  

Dinner Tradition 

This year St. Andrew will again participate in 

the South Suburban Diversity Dinners to be 

held on April 14. The Diversity Dinners have 

been held since the 1970s, a response to 

negative media images of our communities. 

The goal is to bring people of different races, 

ethnicities, religions, lifestyles and ages to-

gether to share a meal, discuss their com-

mon goals, understand differences, address 

misperceptions and offer solutions to 

strengthen our communities.  

St. Andrew will serve as host for a dinner in 

the church on April 14, catered by the plan-

ning group and attended by diverse individu-

als from outside our membership. In addi-

tion, we are actively encouraging our con-

gregants to sign up to attend a dinner hosted 

from outside our membership. The dinners 

are free to hosts and participants. Minimum 

age to attend is 14. 

More information will be available in the   

narthex and in Sunday morning bulletins. 

Questions can be directed to Regina Davis 

Bridges, who is coordinating. You may also 

locate the website at: 

www.diversitydinners.com. 



United Methodist Women 

Coming soon: Annual Salad Luncheon/

Fashion Show fund-raiser for UMW, Satur-

day, April 30, at noon. Mark your calendars 

now. After Easter we will begin the sign-up 

for salads and cookies for the luncheon. Al-

so, we’ll need models and coffee servers.  

The theme this year is, “The World Is a 

Rainbow,” based on the children’s song.   

Our next special program meeting at church 

won’t be until May.  But our Circle meeting 

for March is Tuesday, March 15, at the 

home of Waneta Martin.   

We are proud to announce that Jessie Cun-

ningham will represent the United Methodist 

Women at a national level at the United Na-

tions’ “Commission on the Status of Women” 

from March 9-19 in New York City.   Estab-

lished in 1946, the Commission on the Sta-

tus of Women is part of the U.N. Economic 

and Social Council, focusing on gender 

equality and the advancement of women.  

The Commission will “evaluate progress on 

gender equality, identify challenges, set 

global standards and formulate concrete pol-

icies to promote gender equality and the ad-

vancement of women worldwide.”   

 

PADS Ministry 

Our PADS Ministry continues as we faithfully 

house women and children on Wednesday 

nights. We have been managing to keep it 

staffed with our volunteers, but we do have 

need for a few more. We need a man to 

come in at 5:15 a.m. on the Thursday morn-

ing after the 2
nd

 Wednesday to help with 

cleanup. This involves sweeping and wet-

mopping the entire area—Fellowship Hall, 

kitchen and bathrooms, hallways—so a little 

strength and stamina are prerequisites for 

this job. We also need a couple of volun-

teers for the 3:00 a.m. shift, and we could 

use a couple of substitutes for any shift. We 

also still need a volunteer to pick up clean 

linens at South Suburban Hospital. This in-

volves bagging the linens out on the dock 

behind the hospital. See Lucy Kokal if you 

can fill any of these positions. 

 

Collection of Bottle Caps     

Resumes 

We are once again collecting bottle caps in 

order to help the Western Springs United 

Methodist Church acquire a bench. The col-

lection will continue until July, when Lucy will 

take what we collect to Mission U. Plastic 

caps such as those from milk, juice, water, 

detergent, and prescription bottles can be 

used. There is a container for them on a ta-

ble in the narthex. 

 

 

South Suburban CROP Hunger 

Walk Sunday, April 24, 2016 

Mark your calendars for this big event. Help 

fight hunger around the world and also here 

at home through six local food-providing 

agencies that will benefit from this fund-

raiser. Our church will also be the first rest 

stop for the Walk this year. The walk will 

begin and end at Salem Lutheran in Home-

wood. 

Respond Now 

We continue to collect non-perishable food 

items for Respond Now on the first Sunday 

of each month. In addition, we can leave  

contributions in the shopping cart in the nar-

thex at any time. Cereal, pasta, rice, beans 

and canned meats are just a few sugges-

tions. Cash donations are also much appre-

ciated. 

 



 

Caring Crafters 

     Crocheters and knitters are welcome, 

but so are other crafters. We’d love to 

have you come and share your projects 

and ideas with the group. We are making 

prayer shawls as well as other hand-

crafted items. 

     Caring Crafters meets in the narthex 

on Tuesdays from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. Come 

join us! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOPS 

TOPS invites you to check out the local 

chapter that meets here in the Wesley 

Room every Thursday morning between 

9:30 and 11:00. Take Off Pounds Sensi-

bly! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chair Yoga Classes 

     Yoga is a great way to reduce stress, in-

crease endurance, and feel better overall. 

Even better, participating in yoga can help 

you burn calories, increase core strength, 

and improve posture and balance. 

     A gentle form of yoga in which students 

do not get onto the floor is offered in Fellow-

ship Hall on Monday and Wednesday after-

noons at 2:30. The class is taught by Jeffrey 

Lippert, certified instructor. It is free for Sil-

ver Sneakers members and available at a 

nominal fee to others. So come, join the fun! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

International Folk Dancers 

     The South Suburban International Folk 

Dance Group meets downstairs below the 

Fellowship Hall on Monday nights from 7:30 

to 9:30 p.m. The group does ethnic dances 

from around the world, mostly line and circle 

dances, so a partner is not required.  If there 

are new dancers, the group will do beginner 

dances during the first hour and then they 

will do advanced dances during the second 

hour.  Newcomers are welcome. Partici-

pants pay $3 each time. For more infor-

mation, please see Lucy Kokal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 March 2016 

                                                                                                        
               FH = Fellowship Hall 
                LF = Lower Fellowship 
               SC = South Classroom  
             

1 

12:10 pm-Lenten   
   Lunch, Rev. Biel 
5:00 pm-Missions 
   & Social Concern 
 
 
 

2 

9:00 am-Men’s  
   Coffee 
1:30 pm-Crafters 
2:30 pm-Yoga, FH 
3:30 pm-Adult  
  Class “Life/God” 
6:00 pm-PADS 

3 

9:30 am-TOPS 
12-1 pm-Minesterial 
   Ass’n, Chapel 
6:00 pm-Cub Scouts,   
    SC 
6:30 pm-Bell Choir 
7:30 pm-Chancel 
    Choir  

4 

 

 
 

 

5 

9 am-1 pm-ALL-
CHURCH VISION-
ING RETREAT, FH 

6 

10:30 am-Worship 
    Holy Communion 
    Food Wagon 
   Sunday School w/  
      Children’s Choir 
 6 pm-Confirmation 
     

7 

2:30 pm-Chair  
     Yoga, FH 
7:00 p.m.-SPRC 
7:30 pm-Boy  
     Scouts, FH 
7:30pm-Int’l Folk  
   Dance, LF 

8 

12:10 pm-Lenten 
   Luncheon 

9 

1:30 pm-Crafters 
2:30 pm-Chair  
   Yoga, FH 
6:00 pm-PADS 
 

10 

9:30 am-TOPS 
2:00 pm-Finance 
6:00 pm-Cub Scouts,   
    SC 
6:30 pm-Bell Choir 
7:30 pm-Chancel 
    Choir  

11 

6:30 pm-Small  
   Group, Bridges  
   Home 

12 

 

13 

 10:30 am-Worship 
   Sunday School w/ 
      Children’s Choir   
 Pizza w/Pastor,  
      after worship 
  6 pm-Confirmation 

14 

2:30 pm-Chair  
     Yoga, FH 
7:30 pm-Boy  
     Scouts, FH 
7:30pm-Int’l Folk  
   Dance, LF 

15 

12:10 pm-Lenten  
   Luncheon 
 

16 

9:00 am-M Coffee 
1:30 pm-Crafters 
2:30 pm-Yoga, FH 
3:30 pm-Adult  
  Class “Life/God” 
6:00 pm-PADS 

17 

9:30 am-TOPS 
6:30 pm-Bell Choir 
7:30 pm-Chancel  

     Choir  

18 

 
 
 
 
 

19 

 

20 

PALM SUNDAY 
10:30 am-Worship 
   Loose Change 
   Children’s Choir  
     sings 
  6 pm-Confirmation 

21 

2:30 pm-Chair    
    Yoga, FH 
7:30 pm-Boy  
    Scouts, FH 
7:30pm-Int’l Folk  
   Dance, LF 

22 

 
23 

1:30 pm-Crafters 
2:30 pm-Yoga, FH 
3:30 pm-Adult  
  Class “Life/God” 
6:00 pm-PADS 
 

24 

9:30 am-TOPS 
7:30 pm-LIVING 
   LAST SUPPER 

25 

12:00 noon- 
    GOOD FRIDAY 
    SERVICE 

26 

 

27 

EASTER DAY 
10:30 am-Worship 
6 pm-Confirmation 

28 

 2:30 pm-Chair    
   Yoga, FH 
7:30 pm-Boy  
   Scouts, FH 
7:30pm-Int’l Folk  
   Dance, LF 

29 

 
30 

1:30 pm-Caring   
   Crafters 
2:30 pm-Chair  
   Yoga, FH 
6:00 pm-PADS 

31 

9:30 am-TOPS 
6:30 pm-Bell Choir 
7:30 pm-Chancel  

     Choir  

 

           SUNDAY         MONDAY      TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY  SATURDAY 
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Mission Statement 
St. Andrew seeks to be a community of 

faith that is 
Christ-centered 
compassionate 
and inclusive 

sharing gifts and resources 
while spreading the gospel 

and serving others 
locally and globally 

  
Worship with us at 10:30 am 

Child care provided 

 
 
 
 
 

    


